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PRESIDENT'S REPORT

This is the start of another year for the
Bird Study Group and I hope you are all
enthused to take part in an active year. Be
sure to bring good tales (not tails) of some
good birds you saw this summer.

The birds seem to sense our activity
start up again or maybe it is just the
weather change. There seems to be more
activity at my feeders. Also this morning I
saw the Spring Lake Mississippi Kite soaring
overhead and he lit in the top of the high
tree next door as if to say, "Take a good
look at me." and so I did.

We have a lot of things to do this year
and I hope many of you will help. A society
is only as good as its members and the effort
they are willing to provide. A little bit of
work by all can get a lot done and not place
all the burden on just a few. What a
pleasure it is to hear someone ask, "Is there
anything I can do to help?”

See you at our September meeting. We
have a lot of good programs and field trips
planned.

-- Will Smolenski

Minutes of the Last Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the SSNS
Bird Study Group was held Tuesday, 11 June
1991, in Room 229 of the Science Building on
the LSUS campus. President Will Smolenski
called the meeting to order at 7:04 P.M,
Visitors and guests were welcomed. Linda
Smith and Betsy Risinger were our visitors.

Minutes of the last meeting were accepted
as recorded in the last newsletter.

Betty Mason gave her financial report
starting with a balance of $1,627.27. Income
fro the month was $120.00, expenses $38.70,
leaving a balance of $1,708.57. The mailing
balance at the post office was $195.33.

Will gave the names of the new officers
elected at the June board meeting. Will was
elected to remain as president with a rousing
applause. Hubert Hervey will serve as vice
president, Norma Cobb as secretary, with
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Caroline Upchurch putting the minutes on a
disk for Mac Hardy to put in the newsletter.
Betty Mason will serve again as treasurer.

Will reported tha Larry Raymond and he
attended the Red River Wetlands Coalition
meeting. Plans are to purchase 12,000 acres
of wetlands around Bayou Bodcau. Unused
money from the Red River Waterways amounts to
probably enough money to purchase this tract
of land. He encouraged us to write letters
to Congressman Jim McCrery and Senator J.
Bennett Johnston asking them to wuse this
money for purchase of the wetlands. Will had
given T-shirts at the board meeting to some
that promised to write letters. ' Caroline
Upchurch wore and modeled her shirt for us
and brought copies of her letters.

Will reported that beginner birding was
discussed at the board meeting and more at
the board meeting and more outings of this
type will be planned for the new year. Books
are ideal as a place to start birding.

The group took turns giving reports of
birds seen recently. The Inca Dove of 0il
City, Orioles along Red River, a Lark
Sparrow, a Rose-breasted Grosbeak, House
Finches, and a family of Brown Thrashers were
mentioned. Velda Neilson gave an exciting
report of a Painted Bunting and hearing
cooing sound that led her to a Greater
Roadrunner.

Bill Wood reported on the yearly compet-
ition of bird species sightings between
Charlie Lyon and himself. Bill had 246
sightings and Charlie 241. Charlie was not.
present to verify this.

We were reminded of the outing for June
22 to Wallace Lake led by Hubert Hervey.

Will refreshed our memories of the Bird
Study Group not meeting in July and August
but resuming in September.

We were invited to the Museum after the
program for refreshments and fellowship.

Bill Wood presented our program on
"Status Update of the Attwater Prarie
Chicken."” The Attwater Wildlife Refuge
consists of 8,000 acres in Texas. This

Prarie Chicken has decreased from millions to
66 at Bill's last check. He observed from a
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blind and took beautiful pictures. He also
told us where old Port—-o-lets go when they
pass on; they make blinds out of them.

We were asked after the program to turn
in names for the mailing list, also to put
our names on the committee list we would like
to serve on. John McBride will purchase
books. More people are needed to help at the
Museum to answer the phone, work in the gift
shop, etc.

The meeting closed and we move to the
Museum. An International Paper Company bird

house was given away. Refreshments and
fellowship was enjoyed by all.

MINUTES OF THE
BOARD MEETING

The Board met on Tuesday, 4 June 1991, at
the home of Will Smolenski. Board members

present were Norma Cobb, Mac Hardy, Hubert
Hervey, Shirley Huss, Jim Ingold, Charlie
Lyon, Betty Mason, Jim McCain, Jr., Velda
Neilson, Larry Raymond, Dick Rolandt,
Rosemary Seidler, Will Smolenski, and
Caroline Upchurch. John McBride also
attended the meeting. President Will

Smolenski called the meeting to order at 7:10
P.M.

Will asked for any additions or
corrections to the board minutes as recorded
in the May newsletter. There were none and a
motion was made and passed to approve the
minutes as recorded.

Betty Mason gave the treasurer's report.
She reported a May balance of $1,627.27,
income of $50.00, and expenses of $38.70,
leaving a balance of $1,638.57. The post
office balance is the same as reported at the
May regular meeting.

The election of officers for the 1991-92
year was held. Will Smolenski was nominated
to serve another year as President, Hubert
Hervey was nominated as Vice-President, Norma
Cobb was nominated as Secretary, and Betty
Mason was nominated to serve another year as
Treasurer. All of the nominees were
unanimously elected. Caroline Upchurch
agreed to help Norma as secretary, especially
with transcribing the minutes onto a word
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processor.

Will reported that he and Larry attended
a meeting of the Red River Wetlands Coalition
called by Skipper Dickson. As a result of
this meeting, Will has written Congressman
Jim McCrery and Senator J. Bennett Johnston
encouraging them to lobby for funds for the
acquisition of 12,000 acres of wetlands near
Bayou Bodcau. Will asked board members to
write letters as individuals making the same
request. Red River Wetlands Coalition t-
shirts were given out as incentives to write.
Will also reported that he will attend a 1:30
P.M. meeting at The Times on 5 June
concerning this issue.

Mac Hardy asked about committee chairmen
for the 1991-92 year. Will noted that as
President he will appoint the various
chairmen. Betty recommended that an
historian or archives committee be appointed
to keep the Bird Study Group scrapbook up-to-—
date once she completes it.

Charlie Lyon reported that Bill Wood will
present the June program on "Status Update of
the Attwater's Prarie Chicken."

Velda Neilson requested that the board
try to provide more activities for beginner
birders. She has had several people comment
to her regarding the need for more beginner-
oriented activities. The board discussed at
length possible activities including programs
on the use of binoculars, field guides,
birding vocabulary and related topics. A
suggestion to offer birding workshops was
discussed and it was decided to try to have a
birding workshop for beginners sometime in
late fall. Charlie Lyon, John McBride, Jim
Ingold, Mac Hardy, and Larry Raymond were
suggested as possible copresenters of such a
hands~on workshop.

Velda noted that members want more time
to visit and discuss birds seen at the

meetings. Mac suggested that we should have
a refreshment time again, perhaps in the
Museum. After some discussion, it was

decided to provide a short period of time at
the meetings for members to report birds
seen, and to have refreshments in the Museum
after the next meeting.

. The
Saturday,

next scheduled field
June 22, to Wallace Lake.

trip is
Hubert
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Hervey will serve as the leader of this
outing. The June 1 field trip to see the
Red-cockaded Woodpeckers did not materialize
since no one showed up to lead the trip. 1In
the future, the group leader's phone number
will be included in the newsletter so that
members interested in participating in an
outing can check with the leader.

Shirley Huss reported that membership is
staying around 135 paid members. A number of
membership reminders have been sent out to
those members who need to renew their
memberships. John McBride suggested that we
mail our newsletter to other bird groups
around the country, and request their
newsletter in return.

Will asked the hospitality committee to
try to have cokes and cookies at the next
regular meeting. Betty agreed to purchase
the cookies and Will volunteered to bring the
drinks.

Larry reported that he was unable to find
a good Caddo/Bossier map at Globe Map Company
for the Birding Hotspots booklet. He will
keep looking for a better map.

Dick Rolandt reported that the phone tree
has not been used recently because no unusual
birds have been reported.

John McBride discussed the card file for
bird sightings and its importance. He listed
some of the specific information that should
be reported, including dates of first arrival
and last observation, sightings of nestlings,
and other important life history information.
He also -emphasized the importance of
photographing rare birds, nestlings, unusual
behavior, etc.

Will stated that Bobbe Wommack reported
to him that Pet Pro and Kamper's Korner want
to be kept on our mailing list, and that both
want extra copies of the newsletter for their
stores. Pet Pro would like to advertise in
the newsletter. The board agreed to consider
advertisements at the next meeting after
determining rates, guidelines for adver—
tisements, and other details.

Mac asked how many extra copies of the
newsletter would be needed. It was decided
to print ten (10) extra copies each for Pet
Pro and Kamper's Korner.
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Will stated that the board needs to make
a decision regarding the purchase of a book
in the name of Vera Lee Grubbs. A motion was
made and passed to purchase a book in the
memory of Vera Lee.

John McBride volunteered to buy books for
the Bird Study Group library. Mac pointed
out that we already have a list of books to
buy that have not been purchased. John also
suggested that we consider buying life
memberships in a variety of bird organi-
zations to receive their journals.

Will announced that Bill Hall will remain
in charge of outings.

No other business was brought up and the
meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M.

NEXT FIELD TRIP

The next Bird Study Group outing will be
on September 14 (Saturday). Meet at 7:30
a.m. at the McDonalds at the intersection of
Bert Kouns and Linwood Ave. Bring a snack or
lunch for a trip to the State Fish Hatchery
in Natchitoches. We will also visit the
ponds along I-49 on the way to and from the
hatchery. We plan to be back around noon.

REFRESHMENS'!

Refreshments will be available in the
Museum at 6:30 p.m. (30 minutes before the
meeting) on the regular meeting nights
beginning with our next meeting on September
10 and also following the meeting. Stop by
the Museum to visit friends and just have
fun.

MEMBERSHIPS

Renew your membership in the BSG when it
is time. Many of our members will have their
membership anniversary this month. Please
check and keep your membership current.

CAVE CREEK CANYON

At the next meeting we will hear a report
concerning Cave Creek Canyon in Arizona.
Many of you have birded in this wonderful
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spot. A serious threat to the continued
existence of the canyon is looming. We need
a quick response to protect one of the most
treasured areas in North America. Details
will be given at the next meeting.

BIRD REPORTS

Beginning this year the Bird Reports will
be saved each month as a computer data base.
The appearance of the Report in the
Newsletter will not change. The difference
will be that the data will be maintained on
computer disks for analysis or study in the
future.

BIRD NOTES

Compiled
September 3,
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BIRDING GUIDE

Birding Guide to
This

A new publication,
Southwest Louisiana, is now available.
20 page guide is available free from:

Southwest Louisiana Convention
and Visitors Bureau

1211 N. Lakeshore Drive

Lake Charles, LA 70601

or call toll-free (800)456-7952.

AUGUST

1991

Report bird records for the Newsletter to Comnie Comners (865-6422) by tbe 25¢n of each month. Only records mot printed since

the last Newsletter are published,

Following each species is a line of data in the following format: dato, initials of observer, nusber of birds observed; isitials
of another observer, number of birds observed; etc.). For exampje: D 3; BN 1,5) neans that on the fifteeath PO sau 3 birds, 84
saw 1 at one locality and 5 at nothor or the nud" of birds observed, a ose 18 us for one inen or for pumbers not
reported by the observer. Two (or oning an TVer arTe rs of irds seen at two (or more) different
localities. Iho aonth is ‘abbreviated olly if it la tho month preceding the one being reported.
REPORTERS
Abbrev Name Dates and Places
A8 Alice Babers 8/23/91 vesidence
Billy Bill Wood 8/ 5/91 rmdnc 8/24/91 Bickhan-Dickson Park, 8/10/791 Bickhas-
Dickson Park, ﬁ /11/91 Hanels Neworial Park
BM Bobbe Womsack 8/25/91 residenc
L Charlie kyou 8/25/91 Lovely Pont Plantation
68  Gordon Blackman 8/20/91 residence, 8/23/91 residence
M Ju lcClil 0/19/91 residence, 8/21/91 residence
NC 8/23/91 residence
] "MI HcCom 8/23/91 m;dtm. 8/25/91 residence
SH Shirley Huss 8/15/91 residence, 8/20/91 residence

Pﬂlﬂlﬂ“ RESIDENTS NO LONGER REPORTED:

Groat llu lbm. Groat Egret, Wood Black Witure, mm ture d—:ﬁu dered
u..i:ﬁ?" UL “i«m'ry lu:ochr hn“lm{lu Iu:e ’ .ﬂ Jmlitc.a‘l ‘CI.::.‘ T
ne Chic tlnn White-br thruz ‘eln

¢ c« e \ Aseri
obls, Northeta heﬁn‘ir: Bromn Thrasher, Lum % sutﬂu, lu “bf:t, % w‘d‘inl M-u‘i:o:
tr s » Conmen Grackle, 8r ", a Sparreu.
Conmon Nane bata
Mg 24 Billu 4; 25 CL 3
LWO ﬂuc Heron M: 4 Bﬂiﬂ 2; 5CL 8
Catt . Elrt hug 24 Billv 8; 25 CL 50
Mg 25CL 1
nluui Hlto Mg SSl,Ii;ZOSHZ
Cooper’ Mg 11 Billi 1
sl et L
Tellowbilled Cuckoo Mg 19 mﬁ'u Bl 45 25 L 1
i
"lrutod ihll{loblrd ::E ‘g % 2,682, NC 3; 24 Billw 3; 25 CL 15, 84 4
Elt%o Mg 24 Bilfl 1
Willow Flycatcher hug 25 €L 1
Eastera Kingbird Mg 25 CL 3
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Connen Name hata
Scissor-tailed Plyeatcher Awg 11 BillW 32; 24 BillW 4; 25 GL 2
Rorthera Rough-vinged Swallow Aug 24 Bil1W 7; 25 CL 40
Bara Swallew dug 25 CL &
Blse-gray Gaateatcher Awg 26 BillN 1; 25 CL 1
Blue-winged Rarhler Avg 24 Bil1N l
Black-and-white arbler Aug 24 Di11N ]
Prothonstary Yarbler Asg 24 BillV )
Northera Naterthrush Asg 25 CL 2
Tellon-breasted Chat Avg 24 BillN |
Ssmmer Tanager Aug 24 BillV 15 25 CL
Blue Cresheak Avg 11 BillV 1
Indige Buating Aug 10 Bil1N 1
Paisted Busting deg 25 CL 3
Dickeissel Aug 11 BillR 3
Northers Oriole Aug 23 ENeC 2; 24 DAllN &; 25 HMeC &, CL 1
Touse Piach Aug 5 BilIN 4
Anerican Coldfinch Asg 2068 1
""BIRD STUDY GROUP
Membership Application
Name Date
Address
Street City State Zip
Phone (Home) , (work)
Membership Category: Regular ($10.00) Sustaining ($25.00)

SSNS BIRD STUDY GROUP
Museum of
One University Pla
Shreveport, LA

Make Check Payable to:

Shreveport Society for Nature Study, Inc.

BIRD STUDY GROUP

One University Place
Shreveport, LA 71115-2399

Life Sc1ences

71115 2399
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